December 1955 Journal

Social Committee to Boost Local Attendance

L.U. 230, Victoria, B.C. – The local press never misses an opportunity to decry trade unions. Any unfriendly statement by a visiting dignitary or critical letter to the editor is always certain to receive full publicity. Throughout the world, wherever unions and employers bargain, a constant hammering goes on to disrupt and destroy the institutions of organized working men.


Speaking at a dinner meeting of the Society of Industrial and Cost Accountants held here recently, a local lawyer told the assembled dinner jackets some remarkable news, not under oath, however. 


He charged that “It is the international headquarters which frequently set the policy and dictate the demands of local unions.” Also he said that, “The emergence of labor to its present powerful position is the result of a long and bitter struggle.” We could say “Hear, Hear” to that one. All this may seem to have no bearing on the subject of this letter, poor attendance at union meetings, but really it has. 


Disturbed by the number of empty chairs at every meeting, tired of hearing the same few faithful move, second and carry every motion, our Executive Board came up with the idea of a Social Committee, to promote events and activities that would foster good fellowship and perhaps arouse some interest in the union.


We wish the committee success in their efforts, and feel sure that they will find first class material for all the proposed activities among the membership. The matter of attendance at union meetings is another problem altogether, and is not so easily solved. 


Over the years, a change has taken place in the attitude of many members towards their unions. From a small band of zealous crusaders, jealous of any outside interference with their local, they have become in some cases a large group of absentee shareholders, relying upon paid officials to do their business. The intimate knowledge of union affairs on which members once prided themselves has dwindled to the point where the business manager has become the focal point. “That’s what we pay him for.” When the business manager runs out of answers, frequently an International officer is called in, which lends color to one of the statements made by the after dinner speaker. People like the above-mentioned lawyer have played a great part in producing this spirit of “laissez-faire” among working people, and unions, particularly at the local level, have done little to counteract it.

No workman should feel the need to apologize for being a workman, he is the salt of the earth, and a vital part of the great complex set-up we call civilization. Collectively, through his union, he is helping to improve the living standard of many people, because by setting a pattern, others are inspired to do likewise. Instead of standing meekly by while the paid hacks of press and radio pour out their poison against unions, our job should be to plainly state the case for labor and clear up some of the many wrong impressions that have been created. It might help to restore some of the old time feeling that was worth more than all the government bonds ever printed. 


In case we are in time for the Christmas issue, may we wish the many friends and members of the Local, both near and far, a very happy Christmas and a prosperous New Year.

F.J. Bevis, P.S.
